Spring Creek Annual Homeowner’s Meeting Minutes

2/3/2011

Syne Altena announced that Caroline Bogema is the new Association Manager and has replaced Whitney Deneen.

Jean Harmison-the pool manager of 17 years, retired and Caroline Bogema will be the new pool manager.

Jason Bogema will be the new lawn/landscaping and maintenance person for Spring Creek.

Jason Bogema has volunteered to fix the mailbox lights in the neighborhood for anyone who needs it.  

Introduction of board members.  It was asked if anyone would be interested in joining  the board.

Financial report for 2010 was reviewed.

The dues were discussed and how they have not raised in several years.

Pool Issue

3 of 6 skimmers are not working.

There is a leak at the bottom of the pool.

There is an issue with the handicap accessibility that will need updating by March of 2012.

The snow storm has damaged the pool cover.

Jason Bogema talked about the pool:

· He has talked to several pool companies about making repairs to the pool

· Pool was built 25 years ago

· Concrete walls have fiberglass that is cracking

· The leaks are bad and the pool is having to be filled daily

· We have been going through a lot of chlorine

· One company put in a bid to repair for about $30,000 less than a new pool installation

ADA Compliance Issues-we will need a lift which will cost about $8000.

The pool cover replacement will be about $5000.

Jason has researched whether to repair or replace (with gunnite)

RL Pools-is the president of the National Pool Association

· He recommended 2 companies to work with

· Springfield Pool & Spa ($234,000) bid

· Fishel Pools ($280,000) estimated bid

· Pleasure Pools ($224,000) bid

· Indian Summer ($180,000) bid for just repair

It was recommended to go to a salt water pool.

Member Question:  Would the city take the pool area over?

Answer:
City would not be interested (per Dennis Ragan)

Member Question:  What about selling memberships to other neighborhoods?

It was discussed that we could do an annual assessment  of $500 for 2 consecutive years.

Assessments would be enforcable.

Member Question:  Would construction damage the parking lot?

Answer:
It shouldn't according to the contractors.

What about obtaining a bank note?


-$100 more a year for 10 years.  Liberty Bank said they thought we could get a loan for $125 more per year per member for 10 years.

Homeowner’s suggested putting the assessment options to a vote.  


$500 assessment x 2 or 10 year loan covered by a dues increas of +$100.

It was suggested to mail out a ballot with 2 or 3 options.  

It was suggested  to do the pool and playground at the same time.

There seemed to be an agreement that the pool is important to the neighborhood for resale value, etc.

Playground- estimated $15,000 for the equipment with a total of $20,000 for commercial quality playground.

Jason mentioned putting the playground in an area where the lower tennis courts are.  A fence is required for insurance purposes.

Homeowner raised the issue of Spring Creek houses for rent.  Example:  Renter is under surveillance (on Bellhurst).

Suggested limiting time a home can be rented-amendment to covenants

Two owners had similar issues.

Dennis Ragan suggested looking into legal options.

Officer Davis

-Police officer offered some general advise.


LOCK IT AND STOP IT flyers were left.

Police chief was here (Paul Williams)

There was discussion about neighborhood watch program.  Chief Williams endorsed the idea.

The facebook page was mentioned.

The cracked sidewalks were mentioned-the city has a website-contact Caroline and she will alert the city for repairs.

It was agreed that instead of putting it to a vote, we send a letter of information to the homeowners explaining the pool situation and what decisions the board is working to resolve.  

Meeting Adjourned

